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Management Advisory Report on the Mqjor Technical Assistance 
Contracts (OJG-06-02) 

The purpose of this memorandum is to inform you of the results of our inquiries regardmg the 
Federal Emergency Management Agency's contract management of the four major Technical 
Assistance Contracts (Bechtel National, Inc; CH2M Hill Constructors, Inc.; Fluor Enterprises, Inc.; 
and Shaw Environmental, Inc.) We initiated this review based on information we received in the 
period from September 28 through October 11,2005. Our objective was to determine whether 
FEMA had implemented effective processes for managing the four Technical Assistance Contracts 
(TAC). 

To achieve our objective, we interviewed FEMA officials. We also reviewed the terms and 
conditions of the Fluor contract as well as several task orders and related correspondence and 
perfonned other procedures necessary to achieve our objective. 

Much of the effort being undertaken by the four TACs are based on verbal authonzatIOns and are not 
currently based on executed task orders. FEMA is using pre-award cost authorizations that increase 
the amount of pre-award costs that the contractor can incur. The authorizations are issued on a bi­
weekly basis to control the amount of effort being undertaken by the contractors. 

FEMA has issued four letter contracts to the four TACs and verbal authorizations to allow the TACs 
to initiate work. However, at this time, the majority of the verbal authorizations have not been 
converted to formal task orders with definitive prices. 

FEMA's procurement activities are consistent with the Federal Acquisition Regulations and can be 
justified under the critical need for expedited action resulting from Hurricane Katrina. However, the 
current process of using pre-award cost authorizations without spending limits does not provide for 
effective control of total costs for the effOli. 

Not-to-exceed ceilings can be negotiated within a brief period after issuance of the pre-award cost 
authorization. This time would allow the TAC to sufficiently scope the effOli and develop a rough 




